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          Lockdown Thefts in Care Homes 
               By Eileen Chubb© 
          Compassion in Care exclusive 
 
 
Our Helpline has received an unprecedented number of 
calls raising concerns about thefts of care home 
residents belongings. 
 
To date we have received 143 calls about theft. 
 
All of these thefts have been reported to police and 
none have been investigated by police but simply 
logged with a crime reference. 
 
These thefts predominantly involve items of 
jewellery, irreplaceable family heirlooms. This 
jewellery is embedded with memories and love and the 
distress of this loss has nothing to do with monetary 
value but with a value far more priceless. 
 
During lockdown care homes were not being inspected 
and relatives were unable to visit meaning the thefts 
are only now coming to light. 
 
Those in care homes are already treated as second 
class citizens at best, they are all to often denied 
what most of us take for granted. 
 
The safeguarding system has further eradicated human 
rights, it’s always someone else’s job to investigate 
and these crimes are downgraded to a contractual 
dispute with the care home, regarding possessions. 
 
                  Advice 
 
People in care homes should not be stripped of 
belongings such as jewellery simply because they are 
in a care home. Peoples jewellery should be 
photographed, ask a local jeweller to value and give 



a written description of each item. Print a large 
picture of the jewellery with the description 
included and place this in the residents room, in a 
prominent position. Staff attending to the resident 
can see at a glance what jewellery they should be 
wearing and therefore the time frame any items went 
missing can be better pinpointed, this in itself can 
deter thieves. Make sure a copy of these pictures are 
also attached to your relatives possessions list. 
 
Sometimes rings can become loose and be lost but will 
usually be found quickly. If jewellery is loose ask a 
jeweller if it can be altered. However, the cases we 
are hearing about involve theft, the jewellery has 
gone missing from safes or been taken from people. 
 
We will be reporting on this issue further in the 
coming weeks.  
 
We hope that shining a light on the scale of these 
crimes will go some way to tackling the indifference 
of the authorities to these thefts. If anyone has 
been the victim of such a theft, please contact us 
and the police. 
 
If you have been offered jewellery for sale by 
someone who works in a care home, please contact the 
police, or contact us if you want help making a 
report. 
 
You can also contact crime stoppers anonymously on 
0800 555111 
 
Stealing from vulnerable people is despicable and we 
need to stop crimes against vulnerable people being 
treated with complacency and indifference.  
 
Eileen Chubb 
 
 
 
 



      


